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STATEMENT OF THE ISSUES ON APPFAL

I :
At the time Counsel completed her representation in this case, did S. C. Code
Ann. § 17-3-50, (C) require advance approval of fees in excess of the statutory
cap?

II.
Did the Chief Administrative Judge who signed the initial funding orders in this
case err in concluding that any additional requests to exceed the caps set by his
orders would have to be addressed specifically to him personally as opposed to the
presiding judge pursuant to S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3:50, (C)? -

nm.
Did the Chief Administrative Judge who signed the initial funding orders in this
case properly modify his previous Orders approving increased fee and expense
caps pursuant to S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3-50(C) to remove the prowsxons
authorizing the presiding judge to determine if any additional increases in the caps
were warranted at the conclusion of the case?
Did the Chief Administrative Judge who signed the initial funding orders in this

case err in revoking his previous Orders approving an increased fee cap pursuant -
* 10 8. C. Code Ann. § 17-3-50, (C) where judge who presided over the guilty plea

proceeding in this matter had already signed an order approving Counsel’s total
fees, including those in excess of ‘the cap previously set by the Chief

‘Administrative Judge in question, based upon the ongmal Order ‘approved and

signed him?
Did the presiding judge in this murder case err in revoking his previous orders

“approving Counsel’s fees and expenses .where the Orders of the Chief

Administrative Judge in place at the time he signed his orders were proper and
supported the authority of the pressing judge to make the final determination on
fees and expenses in accordance with S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3-50, (C) and.
previous rulings of the Supreme Court of South Carolina?

VL :
At the time the presiding judge initially approved Counsel’s billing requests for
fees and expense, did he in fact have authority to do so pursuant to S. C. Code
Amn. § 17-3-50 (C), independent of any previous Order from the Chief
Administrative Judge?

VIIL

Having authonty to approve Counsel’s fee and expense bills in excess of the caps
set forth in S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3-50, (A) and (B) at the end of this case, did the
presiding judge err in revoking that approval in the absence of any specific
objections to the amount of time Counsel expended in this particular case or the
expenses incurred in building a defense to the charges brought against her client?



STATEMENT OF THE CASE

Counsel was court-appointed in this case by Order dated March 30, 2009. By Order
issued by Judge Cﬁfton Newman, then Chief Administrative Judge for the Richland County
,Couﬁ of General Sessions, on December 1, 2011, the fee rate for court-appointed counsel in
this murder case, Tara Dawn Shurling, was set at $70.00 per hoﬁr for both out-of-court and in-
court services. In addition, that Order set a cap of $10,000.00 for attorney fees which could be
submitteci to SCCID' for payment without further approval of the Court. Counsel’s fee rate
and the fee cap in this matter were set by Judge Newman at a hearing held on May 23, 2011.
ROA. ','Tmcﬁpt May 23, éOll hearing. Counsel had also requested funding
approval fo;' a second chair for the ppqomir_x_g trial of this comﬁ]ex murder case gnd had
.4addiﬁona11y 'asked for fundlng for three expert witnesses inasmuch as the State had announced
: it.s~ ﬁténttd pr‘odﬁce EeMeén three ‘and seven expert ‘witnesses on the issue of pfoxhhaté
causation of death. J ﬁdge Newman denied Counsel’s request for fun&ing for a second chair for |
this trial and limited Cdunsel to fundipg for one expert witness. The fee rate and fee caps
~ approved by Judge Newman were likewise lower than those requested by Counsel in her
funding motions. Sée, ROA , Motions for Attorney Fees and Motions for Expenses. |
’ SCCID 4was represented at this hearing by its Director, Patton Adams and Deputy Director and
Chief Counsel, Hugh. Ryan. Despite having prevailed on the majority of the funding issues
‘before the Court 'on that date, SCCID never provided Judge Newman with proposed orders
documenting his ruling from the bench on that date. After this case resoh-zed in a guilty piea
on the morning a trial was set to begin, Counsel discovered that no orders had even been

signed by Judge Newrhan concerning the matters ruled upbn by him on May 23, 2011.

South Carolina Commission on Indigent Defense.



Counsel then drafted proposed orders documenting the rulings made by,Judge Newman at the

May 23, 2011 proceeding as she understood- them to be. In s0 doing, Counsel drafted

proposed orders which not only reflected the ruhngs of Judge Newman from the bench but,

also reflected the Ianguage found in S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3- 50 (C) and prev1ous rulings of

- the Supreme.Court of South Carolina on the subJect of attorney fee rates and caps. Counsel

drd not realize until much later that her proposed orders were 1nadvertently not sent to SCCID
' _ at ‘the time they were forwarded to Judge Newman in November, 2011. Judge Newman
" adopted and filed the’ proposed orders as‘sent by Counsel on December 1, 2011. Counsel
submitted her final requests for payment of fees and expenses to the presiding judge in this
case, L. Casey Manning, for his approval His orders approvmg both Counsel s total fees and

1

“total expenses were srgned on Decernber 5, 2011. - After Judge Manning signed Orders

approvmg her fees and expenses Counsel submrtted them to SCCID for payment SCCID S

then ralsed objectrons to certam language in Judge Newman s Fee Order dated December 1

2011. A heanng was held in this matter on December 28,2011. SCCID was represented at

Wt}ns hearmg by its D1rector Patton Adams and Deputy Drrector and ChJef Counsel Hugh.:

Ryan ROA B , Transcript of December 28, 2011 hean'ng
Dunng the December 28, 2011 hearing Judge Newman indicated that he mtended to

issue an Amended Order modifying the Order srgned on December 1, 2011 He expressed the

view that ‘when he said any fees in excess of the cap authorrzed by him would be subject to -

“further approval of the Court” he meant that any increase in the cap would have to be
approved by him personally and not the Court in the global sense of the phrase He indicated

that he would not have signed the orders in questron had he noticed that they contamed certain

language which perrmtted the presiding Judge to exceed the cap at the end of the case.

“Throughout this proceeding he also expressed concern that he really didn’t know enough



about the case to making the decisions he was being called upon to make. ROA

>

December 28, 2011 hearing. .He expressed his frustration with the system and his hope that an

appeal in this matter might yield more guidance to the bench and bar concerning these matters.
ROA , December 28, 2011 hearing.
At the conclusionof that proceeding, Counsel inquired as to whether the Court wished

for her to draft the amended Order the Court had announced intentions to enter. Counsel’s

" offer was declined by Judge Newman who noted that he and his law clerk had my original

orders from when they were emailed to the Court and they could easily modify them.

-ROA , Dec. 28, 2011 hearing, pg. . Thereafter, -Counsel recerved a

message from Judge Newman through his law clerk, that he wanted her to draft an amended

order for the Court efter all. Counsel did so and forwarded a proposed order, with the .

4 'correctlons mstructed by the court, on January 5, 2012 ROA Ltr to Judge Newman dated .

January 5, 2012 and ROA Proposed Order.

Counsel never received a srgned copy of the amended order requested by the Court and

prov1ded by Counsel or any other order purportlng to modlfy the ﬁmdmg orders prewously

entered in this matter. On February 15,2012, judge Newman orally advised Counsel that he
had decided not to issue an Amended Order in this matter.. On that date, Counsel had two PCR
cases before Judge Newman in Richland County. During a break in those proceedings,
Counsel approached Judge Newman, in the presence of his law clerk, and inquired' about the
status of his amended order in this bilhng matter. Counsel simply asked the status of the order
and expressed her concern that the Court might have executed an order that she had not
received for some reason. Judge Newman responded that he wasn 't going to issue an amended

order. He said he had decided that since his term as Chief Administrative Judge was over, he

" did not have the authority to rule on the issues any longer, and stated that he really didn’t feel



like he knew enough about the case anyway. He said he had decided to just leave the matter to
Judge Manning and Judge Cooper to decide. By letter dated February 21, 2012, Counsel
adyised SCCID of tlris development and expressed the bosition that this billing matter had
then returned to the status it was in‘when her vouchers were submitted to SCCID for payment.
Counsel provided both Judge Manning and judge .Newman a copy of this correspondence on
that same date in order to document that she had adwsed SCCID and Judge Manmng of her
conversatron with Judge Newman Counsel - affirmatively asked Judge Newman to contact |
SCCID if she had in any way misstated the conversation in question. Counsel beard no
response from Judge Newman following that correspondence. -

| On March 13,1 2012 Counsel wrote SCCIDand requested payment on the drdere

entered by Judge Manning in ‘Decemb‘er, 2011. ROA - , email dated March 13, 2012.

' That same date Hugh Ryan emailed Counsel a Reply to her request for payment a

ROA._ =, Email dated March 13, 2012 On December 11 2012 Counsel wrote Judge

' Newman a long letter and requested that he please issue an order documentmg what he had

| advrsed Counsel of orally on February 15, 2012 Counsel.explamed that she was not gettmgb -

paid anythmg on this case and that confusion apparently temained- over the status of Judge

 Manning’s Orders dated December 5, 2011. ROA. - Ltr to Judge Newman dated

December 11,2012.

| On January 24, 2013 Counsel wrote Judge Mannmg a long letter explaining the current
status of her payment_ reqr.lests.‘ ROA._ |, Letter to Judge Manning, copied to Judge
Newman and Hugh Ryan, SCCID. On February 12, 2013, having heard nothmg further from

Judge Newman, Counsel sent an email to Judge Manning askirg for assistance in gettmg a

' resolution in this matter. ROA = , Email dated February 12, 2013 to Judge Manning’

-and copied to Judge Newman and Hugh Ryan at SCCID. On February 12, 2013 Hugh Ryan



.on behalf of SCCID submltted a Proposed Order to Judge manmng ROA

wrote the parties by email and indicated his view that Judge Newman had orally modified his

original orders in this case and further expressing the desire to be heard at a hearing on this

matter. ROA Return Email from Hugh Ryan at SCCID dated February 12, 2013.

Counsel received a letter from Judge Newman’s Law Clerk dated February 12, 2013 in which
ﬁle Law Clerk indicated that Judge Newman was aware of Counsel’s concerns, but stated
Judge Newman did not believe he has anything further to offer. ROA. , Letter
dated February 12, 2013.

On February 26, éOl3 the parties received an email from Judge Manm'ng’s law clerk
mdxctmg that Judge Manning declined to hold a heanng in this matter and asked that the

pames submit proposed orders in lieu of a hearmg ROA. , Email from Adam Ribock .

- then law clerk to Judge Manmng, dated February 26, 2013. On March ll 2013 Hugh Ryan,

Proposed

Order-of SCCID On March 12 2103 Counsel submitted her Proposed Order for the Payment

of Fees and Expenses in thls matter to Judge Manmng, along wrth her Memorandum in

Support ROA , Proposed Order submrtted by Counsel on March 12 2103 and ROAE

, Memorandum in Support. Counsel submitted a Reply to the Proposed Order
submitted by SCCID on March 14,2103. ROA:.____, Reply to SCCID Proposed Order.

By Order dated March 15, 2103, Judge Manning changed the rulings found m his
orders dated December 5, 2011 and limited Counsel’s authorization for payment of fees to
$10,000.00 andAher reimbursement for all general expenses to $750.00. ROA__ Order
dated March 15, 2013. Counsel subsequently filed a Motion to Reconsider on March 25,
2013. ROA , Motion to Reconsider dated March 25,2013, On April 28, 2013 Judge

Manning’s law clerk advised the parties by email that “Judge Manning is prepared to rule on

‘Ms. Shurling’s Motion to Reconsider in the matter of Bejay Harley without a formal hearing.
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' new trial. ROA, PCR Order. The

Both sides may submit a proposed order for his consideration.”...ROA , Email from

- Judge Manning, April 28, 2013. On April 29, 2013 Counsel submitted her Proposed Order

granting Reconsideration. ROA. _ ., Proposed Order submitted April 29, 2103. On May

6, 2013, Hugh Ryan submitted a Proposed Order denying Reconsideration.. ROA

SCCID Proposed Order Denying Reconsideration'.. Said oraer Wasadopted by Judge Manning
and was filed on May 23, 2013, ROA____, Order Denying Reconsideration.  The
Ap'pellant’s‘Notice of Appeal ffom the rulings below was filed on Jurie 3,2013..
| ARGUMENT |
Issues I - VII
The total fees claimed by Counsel in this matter totaied $148A 431.00. This case was set

for trial three times and on.ly resolved in a plea after the selection of a jury on the third trial -

' date set in thls matter. The case 1tself mvolved complex questlons of proxnnate causatmn of A

death.” Counsel was ongmally appomted to represent the Defendant in his Post Conv1ct10n.

_ Relief action. As a result of her work in that collateral -r’natter, the Defendant was grante'd a

ponden

Counsel herein 'was appointed to represent the Defendant due to the conflict of interest arising

from the finding of ineffective assistance of counsel against the Richland Ceunty Public

Defender’s Office which had previously represented the Defendant.

Prior to the scheduled retrial of this matter, Coimse_l became aware of the State’s

intention to impeach the expert witness used by Counsel in the PCR matter based on personnel

- issues having nothing to do with the science behind his opinion as expressed during the PCR

action. In addition, the prosecution advised Counsel of its intention to call at least two

- additional medical experts in addition to the original pathologist whose work had been the

'subject of the PCR action in this matter. Counsel was. put on notice that the prosecution might

10

imately decided not to appeal that ruling.



use all the pathologists currently working for the coroner’s office as their witnesses if this
matter went to trial.r

Asa result of Counsel’s efforts in this matter, the Defendant was . finally offered a last
minute plea deal which tesulted in him serving approximately three more months in prison and
his being allowed to enter and Alford plea. While this case did ultimately result in a guilty
plea, Counsel had to prepare_for three times before the State finally agreed to the resolution
ultimately reached in this matter. Counsel would respectfully submit that the degree of her
preparation in this matter in no small way contributed to the final outcome in this case. With

this background in mind, she respectfully asserts that the total fees requested in this case were

* reasonable and supported by her time records as submitted to Judge Manning, as the presiding

judge at the conclusion of this case: It i§ worthy of note that SCCID has never raised any

' spec1ﬁc ob_] ectlons to the timhe expended by Counsel in this case beyond thelr vague statements

concerning the fact that Counsel had already had thlS case in a PCR and theu' behef that the

fees were not appropnate where the case eventually ended in a plea They have never raised

any specific objectlon to any pa.rt1cu1a: tlme expended in the Preparatmn of avdefensefor dae

client.

wS. C..Code-Ann. § 17-3-50 (C) did not require advance approval of fees in excess of
the statutory cap for fees at the time Judge Manning’s Orders dated December 5, 2011, were
signed. That provision states,

Payment in excess of the hourly rates and limits in subsection (A) or (B)
is authorized only if the court certifies, in a written order with specific findings
of fact, that payment in excess of the rates is necessary to provide
compensation adequate to ensure effective assistance of counsel and payment
in excess of that limit is appropriate because the services provided were
reasonably and necessarily incurred. (Emphasis added).

2 North Carolina v. Alford, 400 U. S. 25 (1970)

11
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The language of that section requires that approval of fees in excess of the cap eet

.forth therein be supported by a detailed order with findings as to why “the services prcvided

‘were reasonably and necessarily incurred.” (Emphasis added) Thus, the relevant statntory'

provision clearly envisioned apprcvai of total fees in excess of the cap of the conclusion of the
case. It would be impossible for the Court to issue the required order finding that fees in
excess of the cap provided by §l7-3‘-50(A) were reasonably and necessarily incurred until

after the conclusion of the case. The fact that this statutory provision is worded in the past

. tense gives credence to the fact that the legislature recognized as much in drafting this

provision. This interpretation of S. C. Code Ann § 17-3-50 (C) is consistent with the
previous rulings of this Honorable Court 'in which the Court has found that an award of

attorney fees in excess of the sectiori 17-3-50 eap is “within the scund‘discfetion of the trial

"Judge ” Ex Parte Brown 393 SC 214 220, 711 SE 2d 899 902 (20]1), c1t1ng, Balley v

State,309 S. C. 455 464, 424 S. E2“d 503, 508 (1992).

- Counsel is aware' that SCCID has succeeded in getung a budget proviso added to this

sectlon Wh]Ch requlres advance approval of any increase in fee rates or caps over those found

in the statute itself. That provzso however, which applies to subsequent budget years, was not
Ain place at the time Counsel was appointed in this casé or when she originally submitted her
bill to the presiding judge for approval.

Counsel has no desire to imposev on this anorable Court with lengthy arguments

restatmg the positions she has taken in the Iower court for the last nearly three years. Counsel

therefore incorporates, and relies upon by reference, all the arguments and authorities presented

by her in the numerous documents' referenced herem all of .Wthh will be included in the
Record on Appeal. Counsel would note that she had every reason to expect SCCID to prepare

proposed orders for Judge Newman following the May 23, 2011 hearing inasmuch as they

12



prevailed upon Judge Newman to rule in their favor on virtually every issue addressed by the

Court that day. It was only when the case was concluded, and about to be billed, thet she
discovered that they had not done so and Judge Neﬁm’s rulings from the bench had not been
formalized by written Order. Then, and only then, ~did she presume to submit proposed Orders
to Judge Newman to formalize his rulings so she could submit her bill in this case. Counsel’s
failure to send the proposed order to SCCID was a clerical oversight. The fact remains
however, that the Orders sent to Judge Newman were in complete hanﬁony with his rulings
from the bench during fﬁat proceeding. While -JlidgevNewman ultimately stated during the
‘December 28, Qd'll hearing, at the urging of SCCD, that he meant someihing beyond what he
said on the record duﬁng thé_t proceeding, he did not make any such.ll’equirements clear from

the bench during the earlier heariﬁg on these issues. Likewise, the proposed orders sent to

Judge Newman were completely con31stent thh the language found in 8. C. Code Ann. § 17 3-

50 (C) and, as prev1ously noted were in comphance wnh the prior holdmgs of the Suprerne

" Courtof South Carolina on this subject.

Ae{.a p;actlcal metter udgeManni;ng, as presiding Jﬁdée in
. to sign the orders he entered on December 5, 2011 approving payment of Counsel’s fees and
expenses. The orders signed.by him in this case made the specific finding required by S. C.
Code Ann. § 17-3-50 (C), in order to justify exceeding the fee rates and caps anci expense caps
set by S. C. Code Ann. § 17-3-50 (A) and (B). As found by Judge Manning in his December 5,
2611 Fee and Expense Orders, the time expended in this case, and the expeﬁses incurred, were
necessafy to insure the Defendant received effective assistance of counsel, as guaranteed by the

Sixth and Fourteenth Amendments to the United States Constitution, in this most serious case.

s case, had the authority

13
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- CONCLUSION

The Appellant now respectfully asks this Court to flnd that, at the time this matter was
submiitted to the presiding judge for billing approval §17-3-50(C) did not require the advance
approval of fees in excess of the rates or statutory hrmts set by §17-3 -50(A) or expenses in
excess of the limits set forth in §17-3-50(B). Appellant seeks this Court s ﬁndmg that at the
time this matter was submltted to Judge Manmng for brllmg approval the la.nguage of the
Order entered by Judge Newman did not limit the tnal Judge s ultlmate authority to deade
whether the payment of her fees in excess of the statutory caps, as requested by Appellant at
the conclusron of 'thlS case, was reasonable and necessary under the terms of §l7 3- SO(C)

In addrtron, the Appellant asks this C_ourt to, ﬁnd, that §17-3-50 © penmtted the trial

' Judge to authorize the relmbursement of court-appomted Appellant for expenses in excess of

" the cap set by §l7 3- 50 (B) at the conclusron of ‘the ‘case whete. the trial Judge found the

expenses were reasonably and necessanly mcgrred. L1kew15e, Appellant seeks a ruling by this |

from approving expenses, in excess of the limits pre-approved by that Order, at the conclusion
of this case. ‘Co.unsel notes that eertain language found in. §17-3-50 @) suggests that
e'xpenses for vcertain professional services or .experts should be approved in advance of
retaining such individuals on behalf of the defense. The expenses in dispute however, do not
involve the hiring of such expert witnesses or mvestrgators Those expenses in this case were

in fact authonzed by separate orders not the subject of thlS appeal ROA , Expense

7 Orders for Invest1gator and Expert Witness. -

Appellant asks t1ns Court to ﬁnd that the total fees and expenses subrmtted for

payment in this case were necessary and appropriate on the facts of this extremely complex

14
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murder case and to direct SCCID to pay Appellant’s bills as originally approved by the
presiding judge, Judge Manning, on December 5, 2011. Counsel seeks this Court’s finding
that Judge Manning’s original orders approving both her fees and expenses were entered
within the authority of Judge Manning at the time they were signed and should not have been
modified at a later date based upon the pesition advanced by Judge Newman during the
December 2'8, 2011 hearing we?l after the original orders were entered.

Based up_on all the reasons and authorities set forth herein, as well as those advanced

by Counsel in all the documents referenced herein, Counsel asks that this Honorable Court not

“only to ﬁnd that the orders entered by Judge Manning on December 5, 2011 were proper and

wﬂhm his authority to enter but, further that they should not have been changed ‘based upon a

posmon not taken by the former Chief Administrative Judge until well after the orders were

_signed and filed.

‘Respectfully submitted,

This 12 day of November, 2013.

15
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STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA |
In the Court of Appeals
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The Appellant roposes the followmg be mcluded in the Record on Appeal:

l. Transcript of Heanng on May 23 201 1 before Judge Newman
o2 Motions for Attorney Fees and Motion for Expenses.
3. Transcnpt of December 28, 2011 Hearing before Judge Newman.

4. Letter to Judge Newman dated January 5, 2012.

5. Proposed Amended Order sent to Judge Newman, J anuary 5, 2012.
6. Email dated March 13, 2012 to SCCID. -
7. Email dated March 13, 2012 from Hugh Ryan .
- 8. Letter to Judge Newman dated December 11, 2012.
9. Letter to Judge Manning dated January 24, 2013.
10.  Email dated February 12, 2013 to Judge Manning.
11.  Email dated February 12, 2013 from Hugh Ryan.

-12. Letter from Judge Newman’s Law Clerk dated February 12, 2013.
13.  Email dated February 26, 2013 from Adam Ribock, then law clerk to Judge Manning.
14.  Proposed order of SCCID on March 11, 2013.

15.  Proposed order submitted by Counsel on March 12, 2013. -

16.  Memorandum in Support submitted on March 12, 2013. .
17.  Reply to SCCID proposed order submitted on March 14, 2013.
18.  Order of Judge Manning dated March 15, 2013.
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19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24,
25. -
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Motion to Reconsider dated March 25, 2013.

Email from Judge Manning dated April 28, 2013.

Proposed order granting reconsideration dated April 29, 2013..
SCCID proposed order denying reconsideration dated May 6, 2013

Order Denying Reconsideration filed May 23, 2013.

Post-Conviction Relief Order.
Expense Orders for Investigator and Expert Witness.

I certify that this designation contains no matter which is irrelevant to this appeal.

November 12, 2013.

e R,

. TARADAWN S

Columbla South Carohna 29204
(803) 738-8622 - _
ATTORNEY FOR APPELLANT
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December 28, 2Q11_hearing - 3

The Court: All right. All right. Mr. Ryan. Ms.

‘Shurling.

Mr. Ryan: I guess it's my objection, Your Honor, so

Ifll start. Your Homor, just by way of a history in this

eese, it's the State of South Carolina versus Beja§ Harley.

Back in May, if Your Honor will remember, we had a hearing in

]

‘this matter, and at that time you made certain rulings. You

set a rate. You'said there would be no eeoond attorney in
the case. Ms. Shurliné_sought two attorﬁeYs.

You ruled tﬁere_wouid be no ﬁileage paid_within tﬂej
county, and you made some rullngs as to some experts Ms.

Shurllng wanted, I think, maybe three experts, and you

-prov1ded.less than that and set a~spec1frc:amount.as,to the

expert being paid. -

Also,.when we see the orders in this case -- I went back
throﬁgh my>notee.- My notes reflected thatvyou had set a’
maximum fee of $10,00Q. And then in December we received
some orders from Ms.'Shurliog’s office, aiong with‘her hours
in the Case, and the first order -- I'11l hand these.up to the
Court. I'm not sure if you haﬁe got a copy or not, Ms.
Shurling..

Ms. Shurling: He has it. I do---

Mr. Ryan: Do you have a copy, Your Honor;_of the

orders?

The Court: Well, you can show me what you're -- to make
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sure we're straight.

Mr. Ryan: Your Honor, if you look at the first order,
it{svdated December the 1st, 2011, and the two most pertinent
paragraphs -- well, actualLy before the last four paragraphs
it states thah, "Counsel may submit‘to the SCCID for paymenr

a voucher for fees up to $10,000 without approval of the

court." It says the same thing in paragraph three on the

1ast page.
Then on paragraph four 1t states that, Counsel may
submit to the presiding judge a request-for payment of fees

in excess of the fee cap as set by.this order at the.

conclusion of our work in this case; and, Your Honory you did

.sigh that'order dated December ist. . Then, along. w1th that

we recelved an order dated December the 5th 51gned by Judge

" Manning where he approved a total fee of $18,431.

Your Honor, I would note -- and I mentioned this
éreviously in the letter -- the e-mail I sent to you and Ms.
Shurling, and it's also the last order in that stack I just
handed you. When -- before the initial May hearing in this
matter, Ms. Shurling had sent a series of proposed orders for

that case, and one of those orders was pretty similar to the

one that you signed dated December 1lst, but in that order

there is no paragraph four allowing the presiding judge to
seek a cap. It just stopped with the $10,000 without further

approval of the Court.

21
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So when we received that order, Your Honor, allowing for|

the total of $18,000, we were saying: Wait a minute here.

We had a hearlng about this. -You set a fee of $10,000

w1thout further approval, and we're getting an‘order stating:
Pay $18,000. So, Your Honor, we just -- I mean; for us, it's
just -- it seems to be a commonsense thing.

I mean, obviously'youISigned the order. " You've always

told us to check behind‘you. That's our job to look behind:

.the Court, no disrespect to the Court. But we just looked at

that,” and to us why ‘would we ‘even ‘have had the first hearlng

Cif- it . wasn't -- if .we could just automatlcally go. around it?

I used the word loophole, I thlnk and I think Ms. Shurling
is not happy with that word I used ‘but that's’ the word I
could think of. : . - )

It's like we had'the hearing and set a cap, but yet why
did we have the hearing if you can just'automatically go
around it? We uever received any proposed-orders.‘ You know,
the first time we even saw these orders was when. they were.
already sigued by the Court, Your Honor.

The Court: All right.

Mr. Ryan: So, Your Honor, I also direct your attention
to a memorandum of'Chief Justice foal dated July 6th, 2005.
Your Honor, this. order was to all circuit court judges from.
the chief justice dated July 6th, 2005, and it concerns the

order of additional attorneys fees.
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Your Honor, I think the most pertinent part is the last
sentence of the first paragraph which states, "Because
17-3-50 does not provide for ex parte proceedings to

determine attorneys fees, hearings or requests for additional

" fees should be held in open court." So, Your Honor, we left

the court in May thinking $10,000. If additional fees are
neceséary,'we'will be ndticed about'thét;"The Court could
re-address that issue. '

. And like I said,»We-received no proposed order. We were
no;ified of no hearing. We just received thosé orders and;
Your Honqr/.%f you take Ms; Shurling'é‘argument the way she

said, well, the presiding judge can .just make that

' determination after the fact, well, ‘then why did she need to-

come to you for that December 1st_order? She had to come to

you for the December 1st: order because she needed paragraph

'foﬁr-to.allow Judge Manning to sign the $18,000 order. And

so ﬁhat's -- thaﬁ's as far as‘;hat goes, Your Honor. .

And maybe Ms. Shurling, when it's her turn to address
thg Court, can acﬁually address this issue. Actually this
morning when I was looking at the expense part of this order,
there was an order dated‘November 18th signed by Judge
Manning/:but it actually had the wrong rates in here. It had
$40 and $60 an hour, and I don't know -- maybe Ms. Shurling
can explain that at the time.

Ms. Shurling: I can.

23
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Mr. Ryan:, This is -- I just saw this this morning, Your
Honor. I can present it to you.

Ms. Shurling: I'm familiar with it.- It wasn't filed.

Mr.. Ryan: Yeah. This was -- this was in this case, butt

it doesn't even have -- like I said, it doesn't even have the|

right fee amount. So I don't know if that was a mistake or
whatever it was, but it just shows the orders bouncing around
in this case. So that's the major issue, Your Honor, as far

as the attorneys fees.

Now, in addition to the -- and I don't even know if the

Court wants to address this because our argument is is that

you don't even get to Judge Manning's order because you

issued the-first order, but let's say you found that other .

fees may be authorized, which at this point we say it's too -
late. It wasn't addressed beforehand. There's a cap.
It also comes to'the issue of reasonableness of the fee.

Now, you set a cap of $10,000. 'We-also have to determine if

" that amount was reasonable. We certainly don't think the

$18,000 was reasonable, and I'm going to present to the Court

from our records -- we maintained the records as to average

'.fees in types of cases. May I approach, Your Honor?

Your Honor, this is from fiscaIHYears '08 - "through 2012,
and now it's a little hard necessarily .-- for example,
manslaughter, if you look on there, was that we only had two

cases. It‘s‘kind~of up to an attorney how they put it in the

-t
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system when the attorney bills their record, their case. So
you had two manslaughter cases. Well, that was an average of
$8100. The -- by'far, thevmost'number of cases was 197 cases
under,Lhe'categqry bf murder cases with an.averége fee of
only $3,893, and thét's what our data showé.

So, nﬁmber one, you have the issue of no prior -- no --

exceeding the cap. Number two, the reasonableness of the fee

€

- issue. And, number three, Your Honor -- and I just saw this

also this morning, and this wasn't really addressed in our

e-mails or letter about the issue of expenses. When I first

.looked at the expenses, I didn't-really,ff I wasn't really

concerned about it because the total amount of expenses does -

‘not - exceed what you. ordered.. You ordered up to $1,250 dn -

expenses, but you broke it down that the $500 was for lay
witness fees and expenses-and $750 for other general - 7
éxpenses. Do you need a copy of this?-

Ms: Shurling: (Shook head from side to side.)

Mr. Ryan: If I may approach, Your Honor?

The Court: ~Yes, sir.

Mr. Ryan: Your Honor, the first order is the order that

~you initially issued regarding expenses. The second order

I'm handing you is the order of Judge Manning. Your Honor,

if you look on the initial order that you signed and was

~filed on May 25th, 2011, you actually wrote in in your own

handwriting -- it looks like you scratched through some

25
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amounts and put in other amounts, and you stated ‘that $500 --

- in the last paragraph, $500 for:.lay witness fees and expenses

and $750 for all oﬁhgr general expenses incurred. ,Costs»for
inﬁestigative expenses are_addféssed~by a separaté order
Totaf expenses shall-nbt exceédu$1,250 without prior
authorization from the Court.

B

Then there was a,sentence‘that‘you actually lined

" through, Your Honor. This is your copy. You linéd.through

the sentence that said; "Cduhsel.may;.if necessary, exceed

the limits set for either_category of expenses provided the

total expenses claimed may not exceed $1750 without

authorization from this Court." So you wanted -- it appears
you wanted it to,be_brokenvdé@n 750, 500, that you couldn't.

just mix and match that.

Then I have an order signed. I don't have the date when

it was signed on here, but the one from Judge Manning has
'$1,138.37 in expenses/ and'in that order it says, "Therefore,

‘as I reviewed counsel's expense reccrds, the Court finds the

total expenses incurred were reasonable ahd necessary.
Thereﬁore, expenses pre-approved in two separate cétegories
in the amount of $500 and $750 shall be cbﬁbinedvunder one
categcry beqausé they do not exceed the $1,25O pre-approved
total that are hereby approved." |

Your Honor, Judge Manning's order totally -- that's not

what you ordered, Your Honor. You didn't -- you specifically
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. Honor. Ard, Your Honor, that's all we have at this time.’

-- when you scratched through that, in my reading of your
ordexr, you didn't allow for a total cumulative. So I don't

see how Judge Manning's order can usurp your order, Your

-

| We'd just like to have a quick reply after Ms..Shurling

addresses the Court.
The Court: All right. Ms. Shurling?

Ms. Shurling: Thank you, Your Homnor . " He said a lot,

and it will take me a minute to organize .my thoughts here.

"First off, as Your Honor knows, any of the orderS'that were

presented to the Court were drafted as proposed orders by me.
I would note an answer to an initial questlon put by Mr. Ryan
which was: .What ‘was the p01nt in puttlng a proposed fee cap
in the order settlng the fee rate if it wasn't to be an
absolute cap? AndAthe answer is very simple: In years gone
by, I have had many cases that have gone on for years and

years, and I have ended up needing to ask the Court for

permission to submit an interim bill because the case took so

long and the‘fees were adding up and my little firm needed
the ﬁoney.

So what ‘I began the habit of doing is at the same time
ifvit was a case where I felt fees in excess of the statutory
limit were necessary and warranted and I asked for a fee in -

excess of the 40 or 60 amount, that I would at the same time

ask for a preliminary cap which I admittedly don't call it a

27
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preliminary cap but a fee cap without further approval, an

“amount that was approved without further approval of the

Court. I've done that so that if a situation arose where I

- wanted-to go to a chief administrative judge who Way or mdy

not be the same one that signed the order on thé fee rates

and say I've been represen;ing this particular defendantlfor
two’yearé.énd I neéd to get some of my fees, I éould-get a

very simp1e order signed authqrizing mé to submit a voucher

for interim payment of fees and I had a pre-approved cap, an
amount of fees that‘could'be-submitted without further

approval of the Court.

The language "without further approval of the Court™

“would be purposeless and totally’ superfluous if‘it,weré not -

intepded‘té indicate what I believe is a fair reading of
17;3-50'whichvis thét‘ultimately.the amournt of‘serviceé that
were in the end necessaiy and appropriate to provide
effective assistance of counsel could exceed thé statutory

cap or any cap with further approval of the Court. And,

- specifically, as they note, 17-3-50({c) requires the issuance

of a very specific order that in a detéiled fashion outlines
specific findings of fact, why payment of‘the fees in‘excess
cf tHe rate is ﬁecésSary to ensure effective'assistance of
counsel.

So at the time I drafted the original motions in this

case, I was indeed asking for more than one expert. I was
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"asking, I believe, for an hourly fee rate of $100 an héur,

and I was asking for authorization of funding for a second

chair. Your Honor denied my request for a second chair.

vour Honor denied my request for more than one expert, an?@
you denied my request for fees at the rate of $106 an hour,

but you were gracious'énough to set fees at $70 an hour

“across the boardvin-this case.

- ‘At some point in the correspondence.that's been issued

. in connection with this objection, Mr. Ryan said that Judge

- Manning could not tell from the order you signed what

happened at the May 23rd hearing. With all due respect,

that's ludicrous. "I didn't submit a voucher for payment of

fees for a second chair. Your Honor denied me that request;.

T didn't ask to be paid for onme. -

I didn't submit a voucher for fees at $100 an hour; you

had denied that. I didn't submit a voucher for payment of

| expenses for more than one expert; you told me I couldn't.

The only order I submitted was one for payment of fees at the

" hourly rate that Your Homor had said I could be paid at and

setting the $10,000 cap without further approval of the

Court.

Now, in an e-mail that was sent to me by Mr. Ryan -that

Your Honor has a copy of, he specifically acknowledges --

. today he says that you set é fee cap of $10,000, period. 1In

his own e-mail he acknowledges that what Your Honor said %g!ﬂ

29
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the May 23rd hearing was that you were setting a cap of
slofOOO-without further'approval of the Court. I believe

that the order I drafted ‘and sent to Your Honor was a very

-qlmple and accurate statement of your rullngs from the” bench

on May 23rxd.

Now, the'only distinction -- the original proposed order

| that I prepared to have with me at the time the motions were

3

' being heard, of course, granted me $100 an hour; I'm ever the

_optimist. But it also said a cap of $10,000, without further

approval'ef the Court. It did not heve the ‘language in item

four, whicthrh Ryan finds so'objectionable, because at the

time I had not had a case come up where there was ever any

<suggestlon~--,ln all the- years I've been pract1c1ng undexr

these statutes, it has always-been the‘presldlng judge that
has been the final arbiteffof whether the‘services provided
by counsél weie necessery-and appropriate on‘the;fadts of a
particular case.

[y

- There had been in an unrelated case some discussion

‘about whether or not it would be the presiding judge that

would approve a final voucher. So at the time I realized
that we had never gotten a written order from the May 23xd

hearing, I went ahead and put ‘item four in there which Your

‘Honor, I'm quite certain, would not have signed the order had

you not considered that . language and approved it.

An additional matter: If you read 17-3-50, it speaks in
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tense, were necessary, past tense.

the past tense. It very specifically says that it's required
that the -- upon a request for payment in excess of caps that
the Court look to see whether the services provided, past

So I would argue that clearly 17-3-50 envisions that
when the bill is reyiéwed at the conclusion of the case that
the person reviewing - the person with the black .robe, of

course - reviewing the request for payment of fees be in the

‘position to tell at the conclusion of the case whether the

expenses -- whether the services provided were necessary and

appropriate on the facts of a given case.

Now{.Your Hénﬁr has. been on the bench long enouéh to
know:that‘bfbbably upwards qué& peréent qf-ai1;ca$es pleaa;‘
In homicide cases particqlarly, there's often such clear
evidence of guilt that the only thing even an able advocate
can doAislnegotiate early on the best deal possible, and
cases plead out without the expenditure of a great deal of
time and effort by defense counsel.

That was not the case in this case. This was a middle-
aged man with no other criminal record who had spent ih
excess of seven years, I believe closer to eight years, of
his - life in prison. His conviction had been overturned. It
had been remanded for a trial. There was competent medical
evidence that the woman had, in fact, died of natural causes.

It rapidly developed into a battle of experts. The

31
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?eésdn I was requesting for more than one was that the State
had three or four experts that they intended to présent on
the question.- Once Your Hohdr denied my fequést for more
£han one expert; I was able to beg a pf6feSsdr, & research
pathologisﬁ at the'ﬁniversity of South Carolina, to agree'to
do it pro borio. So I had two expérts‘to prepare for trial.
This case had among ﬁhe'most complicatéd medical
causation'evidence of any c;se I have ever worked on. It had

a strong question of actual innocence, and for many months,

indeed nearly'two years - pardon me, Your Honor; my

antihistamines are drying me out - my effort at getting

aﬁywhe:e close to a plea agreement had been in vain.
kN We~wefe*prepared for trial. -We had met.With‘Judge o
Manning the Qeek‘before~trial was set to commence on Monday,

going over where we were.on motions and various matters, and

he had in an appropriate judicial fashion encouraged the

solicitor's office to talk to me further about possible

‘pleas. Nothing came of that conversatiom, but I came Monday

‘morning.

We gqualified the initial jury pool. Qualification took

place, and at that point Judge Manning made it very clear

that he was going to be very unhappy with everycne if we
didn't make a harder effort to work this case out. For two
solid days I went back and forth between Judge Manning with

Luck Campbell, just Luck Campbell, my client downstairs in
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Alford plea.

| matter of what the plea is geing to be. This is a case where

ended, I believe, in a triai.that very well may have lasted
" more than a week. I expected it to go more like a week and a

" half.

 there are three actually. One is that .as a preliminary

the holding area, until finally late in the second day we

were able to get an agreement»frbm my client to enter an

So the -- I would submit that tHé vast mdjority of these
so-called average cases are cases where all parties know

early on that it is going to be a plea and that it's just a

I had three nine-inch D-ring notebooks of trial preparation
that I had worked on and'prepared. I had multiple.experts,

investigators. This was a hard-fought case that would have

The issue I believe in this case, Your Honor, is --

matter under 17-3-50 I came to the Court and requested fees
in excess of the $40'and'$60-an—hour statutory rate. Your
Honor agreed to allow me to submit my bill at $70 an hour.

I did present for the Court a preliminary cap, a pre-
approved cap, of $10,000 without further approval of the
Court. I believe that that was consistent with the letter
and intent of 17-3-50. .That order that Your Honor signed was
submitted to Judge Manning along with my request for the _
total amount of fees submitted. So he was aware of eveREC

word of the order that you had signed following the May 23Bf(

SC Cour
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proceeding.

Now, what happéned with regard to this other order that
was never filed with anyone, never sent to SCCID -- I have a
paralegél on my staff'that”aoes.fﬁé'initiafipreparation of
bills for me based on -- I keep my time oﬁ my time slips, and
she prepares the bills and she drafted it up and she had
finished this one and had it in a stack of others.

v

I checked my time. I went line item by line item and

' checked my time and then signed the proposed order submission

to Judge Manning without noticing that she had prepared it aé
the standardlstatutory rate of $40‘aﬁ hour and $60 for in
court. |

’.“Once.I realized she had dbné.thaﬁ'in error,‘i W£ote:
‘Judge Manning, told him that it was a simple élerical error:

that I apologized for not catching it, and sent him a copy of

the order Your Honor had signed and»told'him that the order

‘he had signed at 40 and 60 would, YOu know, be clearly marked

void in my file and thaﬁ it would not go anywhere but that I
needed an order that~ref1ected the hourly rate that Your
Honor had apprgved and gave him a copy of the order approVing
that fee. |

.I believe that based‘onﬁYpur.Honor's order, consistént_

with 17-3-50, that an amount of fees up to $10,000 was

'épﬁroved without further approval of the Court but that-

@

hqonsistent with the intent, I believe clear intent, of
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©17-3-50, at the conclusion of the case, the judge who was in

the best position to be very familiar with the facts of the

case, the tremendous volume of evidence in the case, the

witnesses -- because we'd gone Over witnéss lists with the
judge and so forth, approved -- went over my hourly

submission, reviewed Your Honor's order, and signed an order
authorizingAmy fees. He did so -signing an order that very.
clearly set forth khe required elemepts under 17-3-50(c)
setting forth.specific findingé:of fact as to why the

services provided, past tense, were,>past tense, necessary

' and appropriate, given the totality of the circumstances in

this case, the facts and circumstances of this case.

L believe the only issue ‘before. Your - Honor todéy isvthe
question of whether or not that $10,000 cap that Your Honor
approved -- and I want to make this very clear. Your Honor

didn't -- we had a heafing'on my fee request for $100 an

'houf. I'm the one that put in the proposed drder'a'proposal

~ for a $10,000 fee that was approved without further approval

of the Court for reasons I}ye noted earliér, but that order
did not and your ruling from the bench did not ever indicate
that it was a flat 310,000 cap, that under no circumstances
could a submission be made toﬂthe Court demonstrating that
ultimately fees iﬁ excess of that proved to be necessary and
appropriate on the facts of the case as is allowed by

17-3-50.

35
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Had Your Honor so ruled, I believe that when you got my

‘proposed order you most certainly, after reading it, wouldn't

have signed it. I know you well enough. You've refused to

sign quite a few of my ordéfg; So I"have no question that if

“you had a problem with it you wouldn't have signed it, but

the fact remains thgt I believe thét the order, as signed,-is
totally and completely consistent with the Qords you uttered
from the bench on May 23rdfénd equally importantly is totally
and completélY'consistent with 17-3-50(c) .

Haﬁing said that, I believe that SCCID is well-

.intentioned but overlooks a very important point. . Under the
memoranda that has been’issued by the chief justice, their

‘own policies and procedures, they can wage objections to the

order signed by Judge Ménning.with Judge Manning and say:
YOurAHonor; you have signed an oraer authoriiing total fees
of 18,000, whatever it is - I don't have my cbpy with me -
ana we believe that those fees are excessive and not
appropriate, ana‘we're requesting a hearing.

Their own policies and proceduies and those that have
been endorsed by our chief -- they can file their objections
with Judge Mannihg, have a hearingion‘the total fees I
requested, but even then the procedures say that in the ehd.
whatever the judge says that he finds ﬁo be necessary and
appropriate is what SCCID shall pay. So at the end of the

day, Your Honor's order is consistent with the hearing. TIt's|

v
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| consistent with the statute.

I then submit that order to Judge Manning. Judge

Manning reviews my time slips. He reviews my submission. .He

with Judge Manning and request a hearing on the

reasonableness of my fees at which time they can state their
- position why they don't think it's reasonable, and Judge
" Manning can rule on his order as is required by the policies

~and procedures.

I would note on the question of expenses -- I didn't

know we were going to address this here today, but very

simply, - Mr. Ryan conveniently quit reading. After the struck

" sentence on page two, -the next sentence says; "Counsel is -

éuthorized to seek approval of any balance not covered by

‘this order uponfthe completion of this case with the express

understanding that counsel assumes the risk that any such .
balance will not be péid if not approved by the Court."
My proposed order, which Your Honor modified, would have

allowed me to submit my total expense bill directly to;SCCID

Afdr payment as long as the total did not add up to more than

the-1,250 authorized by the Court. Your Honor struck that

language. Having struck that language, you left the language

that says that counsel is authorized to seek approval of any
balance not covered by this order upon the completion of this

case.

37
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Now, what I did in my préposed order was say: . I have

-exceeded‘the cap set by Judge Newman in the two categories --

- in one of the two -- I forget how it went, but the categories

didn't add up consistdntly with the amounts Your Honor set

for each category. But I noted that the total expenditure of

1,138.37 was less than the total fee pre-approved by the

Court, and I asked Judge Manning tO*approVe'paYment of those
feés.
Now, the language Your Honor struck would have allowed

me to submit the bill for 1,138.37 directly to SCcCID for

payment without Judge Manning's further_appfoval. You struck

that language. I respect that; I honored it. And what I did

was then submit to Judge Manning, consistent with the next-

sentence: Counsel is authorized to seek approval of any

-balance not covered by this order upon completion .of the

~

case.

Once again, I did note to Judge‘Manning tha; the
1,138.37 came'in.under the total amount authorized by Your
Honor, but I didn't hide anything. I made it very clear that
my categories were not coﬁsistént with the individual amounts
_reflectedvin your order, and I asked that he approve -- that
he provide the addiﬁional'approval of the Court directly
provided for on page two of your orxder to allow me to be paid
the 1itt1elbit that went over the amount in each bf the

categories.
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Your Honor, once again, with all due respect, I know
what you>said from the bench and I know you well enough in
habit to know that you're very careful about what you sign.
Had Your Honbr réfﬁééd'my p§o§oséd order and said, "I'm not

signing this; I meant for it to be an absolute cap of

',$1o,dOO," I would have appealed that ruling, very

respectfully, but I would have appealed it as being

inconsistent with the letter and intent of 17-3-50 on the

_'bésis that a -- any chief administrative judge who is not

familiar with the case would not be in the position to know"
in advance with certainty the amount of services that would

be required ultimately to provide the client the

constitutional protection of reasonable professional

‘assistance that he's entitled and that no judge couldﬂprélim

-- could in advance know how a case would develop.

I, for example}-at'the time we were doing this had no

idea the extent of - the pathology prosecution that Luck

Campbell intended to present. At the time I came to you, I

thought she had three experts. By the time we were getting
ready to go to trial, she was rattling off the name of four
or five more experts that she might call.

So it would be my position that a judge in advance, and
indeed the defense lawyer, is never in the position to know
in the beginning what the needs of the case may develop into

as the case progresses -and as you get more and more discovery
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from ﬁhé prosecution and know more and more about the détails
of the case that the State intends to introduce against your
client.

Lasﬁly, iwﬁéVe:saiérand T ddnft.wahﬁ to put words in my
very worthy adversary's mouth, but I generally see a View_
emerge that it's only somehow death peﬁaity cases that ever
warrant these extensivé fees of attorneys in trying murdgr
cases: and I've done death penalty work. I've done a lot of

it years ago.1 I got burned out and quit. But I've done a

lot of death penalty work, and with all due respect to those

.people I respect very much that-still do it, trying a murder.

case where a defendant has a strong claim of actual innocence

in a case with-a lot of evidence that iS'médically'related' .

and highly complex, é case. involving multiple experts, is not
one bit easier ﬁhanitrying a death penalty case. I've done
both; they aren't easier.

And the burden on my heart of defending a man who is in
his forfies, has no prior criﬁinal‘record,'has already spent
eight years of his life in prison for killing a woman that
experts T respect tell me died of matural causes, the
prospect of him spending 30 years to life, day for day,
locked up in the penitentiary for a murder that wasn't a

murder is no more a burden on my heart or no more a burden on

me professionally - I mean no less, pardon me - is no less of

a burden on me professionally than the prospect of a case
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where maybe my client split three peoples' throats wide open
with a knife. They've got a dozen witnesses. Everybody and

their brother knows he did it, that he bragged about it,

~whatever bizarre facts death penalty cases often have, and

the only question is the appropriate penalty.
- I submit that my burden as an advocate is no less when
I'm trying to keep a potentially innocent man from spending

up to the rest of his life behind bars than when in wmany, if

not most, death penalty cases where guilt is a virtual

_foregone conclusion. It's just a question of whether or not

':you}re;going to impose the death penalty, and I would submit .

that that's why our legislature in their wisdom allowed under

©17-3-50 for-judgés-ét‘the"end:of,the-cése'té say-this,Waé -~

this was the one in a hundred. .

I mean, you've.got a 90 to 95 percent plea rate, and

" most of those cases plea out without much prepafatidn,

without a lot of work, bﬁt in those rare cases that almost go
to trial that go to the very eve of trial before they plead
or that go to trial, those cases afe not significantly less
in terms of burden to the lawyer and the lawyer's practice
than a death penalty casé.

And with that in mind, I certainly -- I don't believe

that it's appropriate for Your Honor to reach the ultimate

question on the fees. I believe that that is a questiOXi‘z ;

the representatives from the SCCID have the right to wa

DE

41

EIVE]
11 2013
rt of Appeals



42

C13

10
11

12

14

‘15

16
17
18
19

20

21

22
23

24

25

‘December 28, 2011 hearing , : . 25

their objection with Judge Manning‘and have a different

hearing on ‘that before Judge Manning because he is the judge

that indeed found that my hours expended were reascnable,

necessaf?T‘and_apﬁ}opriate on the facts of this case.
I believe the only question before the Court,

respectfully, today is whether or not' the order you signed

was consistent with your ruling, and indeed if -- if it was,

as T believe, not only consistent with your’ruling.bﬁt also
with Sbuth Carolina law, then contrary.to what Mr. Ryan has
suggested, they're not without rémedy. .They have their right
under their own'prdtogol.and‘under ﬁhe chief's memorandum --
they can wage their objectidn to my total ﬁées with Judge -
Mannihg;gand‘they'llfgetra‘hearing;dénotﬁef day<in-cdurt'dh.
that. That's not the question béfo;e the Court tdday;

‘I believe that I have answered‘évefything‘thét they have
addressed. .I woﬁld ask, Your‘Hohor,~that the record in this
matter include -- I would introdﬁée“copies -- I sent a
detailed e—m;il ﬁemorandum to Hugh Ryan on.December l4ath,
2011, outlining ﬁy‘positidn in résponse to their objection
which I followed up with a lettef to Your Honor's -- both
yourself and Judge Maﬁning dated Deceﬁber 19th, 2011.

» Since I did not submit those in memorandum form and

filed them with the court, I would move to introduce them as

.my exhibits 1 and 2 so that they can be incorporated and be

paft of this record.
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evidence.)

The Court: Okay.
Mr. Ryan: That's fine, Judge.
(Defendant's exhibits -1 and 2 were received in
Ms. Shurling: . Your Honor, one remaining point - I
apologize - I did neglect to address. Mr. Ryan pointed out

that '17-3-50 does not -- and the chief's memo points out does

-

. not provide for ex parte proceedings to determine attorneys

fees and that hearings on requests for additional -fees should
be held in open'Couft. They were and they are, and I have
néver had any discussion with Your Honor ex parte about this.

I -- we had a hearing on May 23rd. The order that I

submitted to Your Honor .is entirely consisteéent with your . -

rulingafrom'tﬁe bench. They afe now entitled to.wage
whatevei they‘-— ébjections they would like with Judge
Manning contesting his fiﬁding'that my fees were.reasonable
and necessary.

And I am aware that under the guidelines and procedﬁres

that Judge Manning has the authority to hold a hearing, if he

- chooses to do so, and if he does, it certainly will not be ex

parte. It will be a hearing at which SCCID would be notified

and have the opportunity to provide the. Court with whatever
input they desire. Thank you.
The Court: All right. Mr. Ryan.

.Mr.ARyan: Your Honor, briefly. First, also for the
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record, I'd like to put in the record the ?-'yourlorder.of

December 1st, Judge Manning's order of December 5th, and also

the proposed order which I submitted up to you, Your Honor,

——

tﬁe:membranaﬁm of the chief justice, the average fee document

- which I'1ll provide to Ms. Shurling, the order.of.Judge

Manning approving the expénSes, the order of judge - we don't

- need that one - the order. of Your Honor on the initial issue

of expenseé. I'd like to.move that into the récord, Your
Honor.

The Court: All right.

Ms. Shuriing: Your: Honor, i would have'an objection on

the fee schedule that's being offered. It includes cases in

" various categories of homicide. It does not indicate how’

‘miany of these cases were pleas, how many were trials. We

have so little data provided on this that I believe that its

relative value is de minimis in that it's potentially

‘misleading, and I would object on that ground.

The Court: Mr. Ryan?

Mr. Ryah: Your Homor, it's obviously an aVerage; so
it's goiﬁg'to including pléas; it's going to include trials;
That's what an'average is, Your Honor. So it's going to --
étatisticaily it's going to take that kind of thing into |
account, Your Honor.

Ms. Shurling: Your Honor, I would inquire as to whether

Mr. Ryan prepared the document himself, whether he totaled
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the fees in the cases and éveraged them himself and prepared
that document.

Mr. Ryan: -Judge, it's prepared by our data processing
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The Court: It's part of the records>of the state
agency, isn't it? |

Mr. Ryan: Yes, sir, Your Honor.

The Court: It's part of the -- it'é admissible as such.

Céurt Reporter: I'11 mark them at the end of the
hearing.

‘Mr. Ryan:. Okay. Your'Honor, just brieﬁly. I know you
want to concludé this matter. Your Honor, we never said that
iO[OOO-WaS -- we didn't ——ZWe,alwa§S'said it was Ffurther
‘approval. I mean, she could have_necessafily gone back and
said, "Okay. I'm at $9,000. inﬁ know; I'ﬁ approaching this
cap:" wé could have re-addressed this issue, and that's the
feeling_that both I and Mr. Adéms had, and I thought the
court felt that way the day we left here in May. We had a
cap in place. /

We're not saying if was. a blanket -- that's a

misconstruing of the issue, you know. She could have come

request a hearing, be heard in open court. We could have
come back and said, Your Honor, we're going to exceed $10,000

or we could have addressed this issue on the front end, not

pback, made a motion like the chief justice said, you kmnow; to
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‘on the back end. That's why we have“thesé~things on the

front end: To address this issue.

And Ms. Shurling talks a 1ot about 17-3-50, and we've

‘.argued this pOlnt in front of several courts before. Your

Honor, I don't even think you really get to that issue

»because you ruled it was $10,000 without further approval

and in a sense Judge Manning can't necessarily go around
that.

And even,‘let's-éay,bif you do consider 17-3-50 --
again, we 've argued this before. Ms. Shurling always hangs

her -argument on that one part of that section that -- the one |

.part, and look at the whole thing. Obviously the Court is

‘well aware you review statutes in ththéfaiity of ‘the statute

for -- to ‘infer thevmeaning of the statute.

| Throughdut that statute, especially when it éomes‘to
expenses and all, it télks about‘prior‘apprdval. It ciearly‘
talké about prior approval of exéenses when 560 -- $500 are -
left. And so; Your Honor, it talks about the word -- it
talks about authorization which is defined as to grant
authority or»give perﬁissiOn. It uses -the word "is" instead
of "wasLJ So there's some present tense in there; And it
talks about ensuring effective assistaﬁce of counsél which
you can ensure effective assistance of counsel.before the

matter. I mean, after the fact, counsel's representation is

8

already done.
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So, again, I don't think that's really the issue, but if
it is, I think we've got a whole statute that talks about

priof approval of things. Your ruling made further fees --

-approval of further fees necessary. Again, why do we come

here and set a caﬁ if.all you've got to do is just go around
that and go to another judge and increase this? We wasted
our time on May tﬁe.éﬁrd, Your Honor.

- Your Honor, so I don't tﬁink we even necéssarily get to
Judge-Manning'S'part becaqse your ruling clearly affects what
Judge Manning could do in this case. And, Your Honor, the

death penalty fees, I can't really address that. . I mean, our

data ‘is what our data is. We won't try to make any

‘discrepancy&;‘I mean; if a lawyer submitsfa_fée in =- .-

whatever kind of case it is, we look at it from each -- the
case as'it stands upon itself, so I don't necessarily
understand that.

But; Yogr Honor ---and also the order of Judge-Manning;
it was gotten ex parte because we -- we just got an order. I
mean, there was no notificationAof a hearing bf the $18,000
fee. So I guess what Ms. Shurling is saying now is we
request a hearing after the fact, but, you know; in our view
of.things, before Judge Manning signed that fee for $18,000
-- when you take an order to-a judge and present it to the
judge and the other side is not notified or a hearing is not

granted, that's what I consider ex parte.
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. ’ t
When the chief justice anticipates being heard in. open .

court -- if it was heard in open court, we certainly weren't

aware that Judge Manning was going to hear something on this.

f§o we respectfully submit that a $10,000 cap was in place

without further approval. It could have been upped, but it

wasn't and it's after the fact now, that the fee is
reésonable to the ones 'in the data we presented to the Court,

and we certainly think on the expenses you made that clear.

ﬂi'uhderstand that next Senten¢é~she read causes a little bit

of confusion, but I think,ybu made it‘pretty clear in your -
Qrder_what the qapslwere féf the,ekpensés.

Ms. Shurling: AYour'Hoﬁér, may I -- may I ﬁriefly
irespOhd; Yéﬁr'HOnOr,_to.oﬁé-point?-

The Court: Sure. -

Ms. Shurling: i amvtrying to not be offended by what
borders on an accusation of an ethical violation. The
policies and procedureslin place fgr judges who are asked to
approve hours, as Your Honér’knows full well, allows. a
circuit court judge to, in his discretion, seek input from
SCCID as to whéther a fee request should be approved before
it is approved.. Circuiﬁncouft judges are not required to get
their opinion; yéu are permitted-ﬁo.

The’policies and procedures clearly say that you can

seek input from SCCID as to whether or not a request for fees

is reasonable and appropriate. and should be approved, and if,
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in fact, a circuit court judge chooses to do so and a hearing

.is held, I have no qualms with the fact that the chief's

memorandum makes it>very'c1ear that in her view those cannot
bevex parté and tﬁat they are invited to come, aﬁd-indeed the
whole purpose would be for them to present théir input.
That's what tﬁe judge is asking for.

But I také.iSSueiwith their position that ahy judge is
required -to get their oﬁinion on the matter. The policies

and procedurés simply permit a judge in his wisdom, if he

Ehinks he needs it; to ask for their input. If a judge

doesn't ask for their iﬁput, then there is no hearing before

the fees are approved.

' Even- so, ‘oncé the orders approving the.fees is signed, .

 théy'ref§rotected under their own policies and procedures and

other related rulings. They can wage an objection, and they

can ask Judge Manning to have a heariﬁg before my fee is

~paid. So they're not deprived of the opportunity to. be

heard:

One just remaining-issue, Your Honor.. Never mind. I
think I've séid enough. Thank you. Your Honor, may I be
1ookiﬁg at exhibits fér Just one-minute?

The Court: Sure. |

Ms. Shurling: Thank you.

(Pause in proceedings. State's exhibits 1 through 7

were received in evidence.)
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The Court: All right. Well, I first find that the

request of the department for me to review the order that I

signed on December 1st ;s avtimely request. I got calls and
e—mailédand‘éll that séoh after this was submitted.seeking-te
have it reviewed, and we're here today for a hearing |
concerniﬁg that, concerning the request.

A lotlbf interesting things have been said today,.and
I've'épent a rather interestiﬁg'year of my life dealing with
these requests for payment oflfees for indigent defendants,
unlike any of -the érevious niﬁe énd a haif years that I've

spent -on the bench. I don't know whether it's a Richland

County thing or a Richland, Charleston, Greenville or

‘statewide, but béing'inethe-thirdfcircﬁit'quiteva bit'and

cher'parts'of the state, I have never seen as much acrimony
'and.things going on with_regard to attorney fee issues in
appointed cases as I have seen this past year and -- which
i'vé just come out of a 10-day trial on a case in which the
ﬁees and requests for péyments of_éxperts have been just, in

my mind, astronomical -- you know, everything presented under

. the guise of the defendant's rights to reasonable

professional assistance certainly which is a constitutional

" right, but the limitations on those rights versus the ability

of the Court to fund what is sought in protection of those
rights I don't see how that can -- I don't see how the State

will be able to resolve that issue.
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It's something that is seemingly out of control or soon
will be out of control. Ms. Shurling, did you submit an
order after the May 23rd hearing?

Ms. Shurling: I did not, Your Homor, and that was-a- -

simple oversight on my part. I didn't realize we didn't have

a written order until 1later.
The Court: Well, ceftainiy I recall the May 23rd

hearing because I refused to sign some requested orders which

led up to Ms. Shurling's request for a hearing, and we went

' into the hearing and it was discussed during the course of

- the hearing that Ms. Shurling had previously represented Mr.

Harley on the P.C.R. matter. Is that right?
: Ms.'Shﬁ:iing: -Yes(-sir,AYouf ﬁonorh

°  The Cou;t: And,_you know,'there are -- fee issues

abound and the queétibn wés posed .as to, well, if you

represented him for two years or three years or whatever

number of years.on the P.C.R., .then how much -- how much new

or why is -- why are we starting it as if you -- as if he's a

stranger to you as a client? 2And all of that was addressed
in court during the courée of that hearing. But leaving the
hearing, I issued an oral oxder placing a $10,000 cap on ghe
payment of fees without further approval of the Court.

Now, fast-forward to‘December when an order was
submitted to me, I did not review notes from the May hearing.

T looked at the order and assumed that the order was
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consistent with what was Stated'by the Court, but I see now
ypon it being pointed out by-SCCID and the order itself that:
paragraphs three and four are inconsistent and inconsistent
with what the Court.ordered; and it's also rnconsistent<with
any other order that I've signed the entire year because if
an order is made by the Court without further approval, then
that's the end of the order without any language allowing for
a separate reqnest to be made in excess of the order with the
presiding judge as is reflected in paragraph four of this
order. | |

So I dld not catch that language, and.that was brought
to ny -~ timely brought to my attentlon by the department

So I.am going to amend the order and delete paragraph four

“from this order. That would cause this order to be

consistent with the proposed order that was submitted tc me

by Ms. Shurling as far as the amount being.up to $10,000

- without further approval of the Court, provided the presiding

judge finds the time records to be adequate to support the:
time and expenditures claimed. .

Then whatever disarray that that may cause as to Judge
Manning's order, then let that ber It will be addressed by
Judge' Manning. - Mr. Shurling indicates that she'uould have
appealed the order. I invite an appeal of this.

- I have found this entire matter of judges or

administrative judges being requested to approve these
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attorney fees to be -- I was about to use the word
distasteful. I don't know if I want to say that, but it

presents a lot of challenges because the judges are not --.

not in a position in most. instances to review and t© know tHe

need for the orders that we're asked to sign in order to

‘protect the rights of the defendants to reasonablé

- professional assistance.

-

I think it needs to be -- the issue needs to be reviewed

-~ I think that -- by the appellate courts. I think perhaps

other policies, procedures, guidelines should be drawn to --
such that judges are not just asked on the fly to sign and

approve things without the benefit of specific enough

‘information. 'Maybe~theré should bé a need for a heaxing.in

advaﬁce,of all these approvals because we're talking about
thoﬁéands of dollars of requests, at least here in Richland
County, and I don't even know that the presiding judge should
be the one to approve the fees.

i've heard Ms. Shurling's argument that‘the department
there, SCCID, should just comply with whatever the:judge
says, that the judge is the final arbiter. Unfbrtunately in
many --.in too many instances, the judges are asked to
épprOVe with little information and not enough knowledge and
time spent to be able to make sound decisions.

And I appreciate the compliment about me being veryRE
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enoﬁgh in reviewing this, perhaps because it was submitted so|
much later, and I assumed that everything was consistent with |

specifiéally what was ordered. 2And I . certainly understand:

‘Ms. Shurling seeking to add the clarifications ih order To

pave the way for Judge Manning to sign the one that he did

days later or -- but it's inconsistent with what I ordered

from the bench.

So, therefore, I'm going to modify the order deleting
paragraph four, and we'll see where it goes from there. Ms.
Shurling?. |

,'Ms. Shurling: qur Honor, may ivrequest clar;fication?

. The Court; Sure. o

V'M%;Jshﬁiling: When ?oﬁ said $10,000 without fﬁrthg%'.~"
approval of the Court, Mr. Ryan has just said that they did
not interpret éhat to meaﬁ an absolute cap, ‘that they could
pérceive,me'being able to come back:to the Court. Is it youf
ruling tbday that it was your intent that-$10,000 be the éép
without further approval by you, by -- I understood your

ruling to be a $10,000 cap without further approval of the

Court, and I tock "the court" to mean the court of general

sessions, the court, not -- not...
The Court: Well, it is the court of general sessions.

Presiding judges come and go. Chief administrative judgés

. come and go. ButAthe»—— the Court in this instance that

‘approved it was me. So, you know, one circuit judge can't
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modify another circuit judge's order. That's one -- one
problem that now exists with the -- with me issuing an order
placing a cap of ten -- of $10,000 without prior Court

approval and an after-the-fact order béing'sﬁbmitted‘fo Judge
Manning for $18,000, so...
Ms. Shurling: Just so that I'm perfectly clear, it was

my understanding that Your Honor Was ruling that there was a

$10,000 cap unless I got further approval from the Court, and

I did not interpret the further approval of the Court to mean

Your Honor specifically because of the very problem that. Your

Honor has just addressed from the bench, that as the chief

administrative judge you simply don't have enough information

about the.caée'tofknqw.whaé~aVfair and reasonable cap would.

be,.and doing it in advance you'often:don't know how the case|

is going to progress.
The Court: Yeah. Well, that's why----
'  Ms. Shurling: AAna because of that) that was my
interpretation. It was nevef my intent to countefvene (sic)

Your Honor's ruling. I want to be perfectly clear on that.

T thought you meant that unless the court, in the global

sense, subsequently found that'fees in'excess of thaé were
warranted, and that's why I drafted the order the_way T
drafted it. So---

The Court: Yeah. I sign---

Ms. Shurling: Just so it's clear.
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- The Court: I sign orders on a weekly basis, daily basis

here, and when the public defenders get the order, if they

say; "Well, Judge, we need more money, " they’ll'eome back and
say'it.v I approved an order, I believe[ffh'the caBe I had |
last week approving $10,000 for travel for-expert witnesses.
$10, 000. |

Ms. Shurling: Then, Your Honor---

The Court:' And the public defenders came back and sald
"Well Your Honor ‘we have these other character witnesses
who we must have, and they're coming from far and‘neat; We
must;have them._ SQ>please give de more approval." And I
yielded, Qave them more.approval under the reasonable
profeSS1ona1 assistance. language that you quoted.

) So it's not at all unusual that once ankorder is

approved settlng a cap of a certain amount.without further
‘ N

approval, further approval is often sought, but I have found

in so many instances when I set a lower cap, somehow or

another the expert's fees,get -- they get lower and other

things tend to happen.

. Ms. Shurling: Your Honor, I would like then to note for
the record my objection on two gfounds: One, that I believe.

that 17-3-50 does not require advance approval of fees that

- are going to exceed either the statutory cap or a previously-

set cap.

The Court: Well, I don't know---
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Ms. Shurling: It does for expenses.

The Court: ---that it says it, but it requires further

" advance... So it's not uncommon that advance approval---

‘Ms. Shurling: Yes, sir, but---~

The Court: Whichever way the statute contemplates it,

- the statute contemplates it.

Ms. Shurling: Yes,>sir.

The.Cou;t: I'm nét the -- I don't spend all of my time
working with these fée petitions and can I get some more
money here, some more fees the;e, or the counter'argument
that you've asked for this withogt'approyalf Yéu know, you
all gpend quite a bit of>time figuring all that out. |
.'-Ms..Shurlingg :I‘understand; Youf Hon@rl .Jﬁ$t-fQ£’the.
record, nuﬁber one, I don't believe the statute requires
Advancé ap?roval and, number two, I believe that the -~ for
the reaéons Your Honor has even acknowledged from the bench
that the wording of the statutory provision requ{;és that the
judge making the final -decision about whether fees -- whether
services provided were reasonably necessary is to make
detailed -- detailed factual finding based on the

individualized facts of the case, a task that would, for the

record in my judgment, be impossible for a chief

administrative judge with as limited a familiarity...
Now, if the chief administrative judge were to happen to

try the case, be the judge presiding in the trial, then the
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chief administrative judge would have reasoﬁ to be the person
in -- the most familiar with the case.and the best in the
position to make that determination. Where the chief
administrative judge making a preiifiinary rdling is not -
ultiﬁately the judge to try the case, then I would object on
the ground that His Honor respectfully isn't in the position
to be the one with the mbst knowledgg of the case.

The Court:® I would love to see the appellété courts

review this entire area and set some -- and set some

‘parameters and guidelines for judges throughout this state to

follow because I find.little_indication that the -- that in

my experience that the chief's directive is being adhered to.

. I think it‘needs to be,revieWed'bylthe appellate courts’.

Ms. Shurling: Your Honor, in light of your ruling, I
would have two requests. One is that I will move at this
time for this Court, i.e. Your Honor épecifically, to approve

my'request:to exceed the previously-set cap based on the

‘individualized facts and circumstances of this case.

Toward that end; I would require an opportunity, a
hearing, at which I would have an opportunity to educate Yéuf
Honor on the background of this case, the volume of discovery
involVed, thevnumber-of'experts, the hours andlhours spenti
dealing with this area of medical evidence so that I can get
Your Honor up to speed on Why thé héurs-expended.in-the case

were reasonable and appropriate. I think such a hearing




10

11

12

14

15

.16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

December 28, 2011 hearing 42

would obviously not be ex parte, and they would be requiréd
to be available to participate.

That would be, number one. And, number two, I would
fequest that, given the délay iﬁ“péYméntf.that.I be
authorized to submit an interim voucher at this time for the
$10, 000 that was pre-approved without further approval of the
Court aﬁd ask that that amount'be-paid,Apending a hearing on
my requeét for payment of a balance in éxcess of the
originally-set cap.

The Court: All right. Mr. Ryan?

Mr.. Ryan: . Your Honor -- Your Honor, we certainly don't: |

think any amount should be paid. This matter is obviously in

| dispute. 'The‘rulingfis.gqing‘to change -- I mean, you - .

modified the ruling. There's questions about what Judge
Manning may or may not do with it. So I think-at this point

we've got a contested issue. Until all matters are'resolved,

" there's no payment made in the case because . .the amount could

be less than $10,000. "

Your Homor, after -- aftef -- I just want to make sure
I'm clear now. After this last bit here, the Court is saying
-- the bottom line up front, as we say in the army: You're

essentially saying that if Judge Manning goes above the cap,

that would in a sense be modifying or changing your order.

That's how I understand it, and I want to know if I'm correct

about that.
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~The Court: Well---

‘Mr. Ryan: -We see it as a cap. A hearing should have
been held before this matter --a hearing should have been
héid beforé the cap was-excééaédm"If'Ehe felt it would be.
more.than that,; she could have made a motion: $10,000 is not
énough;AI want to go up to 15. That didn't occur.

"I don't think we evér get to- Judge Manning's order. You
set a'cap. That was an exercise -- if we can just go around_
that, then -- and I want to make éure'I understand how the
Court is ruling,bthat———-

- The Court: The:langgage.is_pretty clear that Ms.
Shuriing may bill SCCID for fees up to.$10,6005_

‘Mz, Ryah:- All'righﬁ. . %- )

The Court: Without further approval of the Courﬁ,.
providing -- provided the‘presiding judge finds the time and--

records to be adequate to support the timé expended. Now,

that presumes the presiding judge will review whatever time

 was expended and all of that, but the cap for fees set by the

Court, by me, is up to $10,000, without further approval of
the Court.

I haven't approved anything. I;haveﬁ't been asked to
approve anything else. I had ;— I've had no contact with
this case appafently sincé May other ﬁhan réceiving this
order in December frqm the May hearing.

'Mr. Ryan: The Court viewed you were the Court. So to
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"pi1ls. have béen submitted in excess of the cap to the

exéeéd that cap, you would have had to have agreed to exceed
the éap.

The Court: Well, if the -- I think éll attorney fee --
I think all attqrney fee‘ﬁéEitibns.Ere submitted to the chief
administrative judge foﬁ approval as far as saying -- well,

and I don't know this to be the case.. That's why the fees

" are set or ask -- the chief administrative judge is asked to

-

" approve them. Now, once the work is done, then the bill is

submitted to the presiding judge.

Mr. Ryan: Yes, sir, and any rulings...

The Couit; - Yeah, and hg ;gyiews the time.slips,‘he or
she, and'in_this case welhave it where the work has been or
presiding judge. Ms. Shurling says, well, we want t; submit
them té yQﬁ.‘ You waﬁt me to -- the same bills, I would
imagine, to be submitted. To me to give-;— you know, a-lot
of theée orders havé this nunc pro tunc language on them,rl
guess, to appréve it after the fact. I don't know.

“You know, I think Judge Manning has -- has gotten
inﬁglvea. He is involved. ~He's the presiding«judge wﬁo
ultimately should weigh and review the fees. ‘I'm going to

leave my order as it is and then let Judge Manning figure out

¥

_hi$ order. I don't know what else to do.

Mr. Ryan: Your Honor, the second thing is on the

expenses, the ruling on the expenses. I mean, my argument is
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' to reargue it again that...

that, as you've héard the -- you know, that it would be her -
experise of $288.37 over what I think you specifically said

‘the -- you've heard the argument already made. I don't need

o

‘The Court: What do you say?

Ms. Shurling: Once again, Your Honor, on page two your

order specifically says, "Counsel is authorized to seek

-

approval of any balance not covered by this order upon the
completion of this case with the.express"———

The Court: Including modifying the --.which you

_ interpret to mean modifying what I just...

Ms. Shurlipg: .Whiqhilﬁ once again,_intérpreted to mean
'thaﬁ'at'théAcdnciusion'§f the.case the presiding judge when
reviewing my payment request -- £hat'I could seek additional
authorization apprbvél for.expenses that in any way exceeded

the parameters of the previous order.

The Court: Including more -- paying more in the

- categories that I have set caps on.

Ms. Shurling: Yes, éir, Your Honor, not eXceeding the
total amount that you authorized but exceeding certain
_categories.

The Court: All right. Well, what do you say) Mr. Ryan?

Mr. Ryan: YoUr.Honor, I think vaiously you know wha;,
hopefuily -- I think your inteﬁt seems td show that you éet

specific caps, and you went so far as in your own writing to
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- expenses and then géneral expenses. And you struck through,

exceed $1,750 without authorization of this Court.”

fees and expenses which I guess lay witness fees and

strike through the amounts, put.in specific amounts for some
very specific things, and the .very thing she is attempting to

do is to merge the categories of witness fee -- witness

"Couhsel may, if necessary, exceed the limits éét for either
category oOr expenses, providgd the totél expenses may not

Thaé's the very thing she's trying to do, and that's the
very thing you struck through. So the more specific issue
that addresses what she's doing, you struck through.

The Court: Your argument ié the 1,138.37 should be
limited to 750%

Mr. Ryan: <Yés, sir;'so the,ﬁ-,iight.

Ms. Shurling: No.

The Court: And the---

Mr. Ryan: Well, what -- there's é $750 -- there's a
$750 limit that you specifically wrote for general. expenses.

The Court:  Right.

Mr. Ryan: And there was 'a $500 limit for lay witness

expenses -- everything on that list of 1,138.37 looks like
general expenses to me. So minus 750 would be $388.37 over
your---

‘The Court: That's an order that's signed by Judge.lllﬂ(

Manning; right? | DE(
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Mr. Ryan: No, sir. That's signed by -—'well, yeah, by
judge Manning; He signed the second one which usurps your
order, Yoﬁr Honor. g | ‘ r

The C§urt:7“%éll) yoG'll ﬁave to -- you'll have to take
up his usurping and changing and all that up with him.

That 's another -- because I can't -- I can't vacate Judge

Manning's order nor can he issue an oxrder that doesn't follow

r

my order. So he has to lock at that.

Mr. Ryan: Yes, sir.

The Court: I think he does and---

Mr. Ryan: Yes, sir7

Ms. Shurling:' So I‘'m clear, Your Honqr——— 

‘The Court: Yes. |

Ms. Shurling: ---your. oxder now is exéctly the way it
was excepﬁ you are striking péragraph four.

The Court: Yes. |

Ms. Shuiling: Okay. For the record, I adhefe to my

earlier objections, and I'm not going to repeat them. 'But I

am now moving, because there is a -- who knows how an appeal

is going to shake out? That if Your Honor has ruled that the

fee cap of $10,000 without further approval of the Court
should be.interpreted as meaning.without further approval of

you and only you, because that is a possibility, then I'm at

"this time moving that the Court, i.e. you, Your Honor,

approve my request for fees in excess of the preliminary cap

’
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set by Yoﬁr Honor of $10,000.

I don't believe that you can make the findings that are
required by 17-3—50 as tb whether or not the services I
providea weré-ﬁéceésar; éna'éppropriate without knowing a
whole lot more about this case. So I'm asking for a hearing
on that request.

The Court: How caﬁ I -- how would it be prior approval
if:you've already billed it---

Ms. Shurling: And 17---

The Court: ---and explained it and...

‘Ms. Sﬁurling: And i7—3—50 does not require prior
approva; for fees. It does for expenses but not for fees.
- The CouztE'.We1l,"I don't kmow. I'd love to bézthrough_

with it and let someone else worry about it from here: The

appellate courts or Judge Manning or whomever. But what do

you think -- what's your response there, Mr. Ryan?
Mr. Ryan: Your Honor, I think -- I mean, again, I don't
think that -- there are two separate issues. 17-3-50, she

cites niqe letters that seem to talk in the past tense. oﬁr
position is prior approval exceeding ﬁhe cap is necessary.
The cap is $3500 for these type of cases. She came to you
and got.the cap iﬁéreased.

The Court: 3500 to 16,006.

Mr. Ryan: Exactly.

The Court: Okay.
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-

Mr. Ryan: So let's foréet 17-3-50 for a miﬁgteu You
gave the prior apprOvai to inérease the cap from $3500 which
is what the legiélatﬁre of this state has Se;, is what we
base bddgéfgvénd.ali‘on, ﬁo‘$1o,006. Prior approval was
granted. If prior approval wasn't gfanted,.why did she ask
you that? Why did she come to get you to prior approve --
why. didn't she just bill it and then:éubmit a bill for
$ié,600 and say, "Well, then, Judge Manning can do it at the
vefy end"?

No, she knew that $3500 was the amount you had -- that
i; was the 'state law. So she had to exceed that,»éame ;oAyoq
to get the $10,000 cap. - Iﬁ we can just go arqupd5that, we‘
wasted ouritimé:ngMay~23rdf'Y5ﬁr'Honor; So she Qot'prior‘
approval to $10,000. And I don't think 17-3-50 -- again,
thét“s not the issue in mind, buﬁ let's just say that is the
issue; The totality -- if you read the totality of'that
statute, you're not going td pribr apprOVE'ngt expenses. I
mean, anything above that statutory amount requires prior
approval,vYour Hondr;'and we could have---

The Court: Well---

Mr. Ryan: ---solved all of this if we just had déalt-
with it right then ana there at the time. If she‘thought
these fees were going o&er $10,000, come back and let's go -
let's geﬁ an authorization to.exceed.the'cap.

Ms. Shurling: Your Honor, the statutory provision
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expressly states that fees have to be approved in advance --
I mean, fees -- pardon me. Expenses have to be approved in
advance. Had it been the intent of the legislature to make

—_— -

fees iﬂ'ekéeés of the cap have to be ‘approved in ad&ance, it
would have said so. |

They took great care to say with specifiéity that
éxpenses in excess had to be approved in advance. _ fhey did

not say that with regard to fees and, in fact, they used

past-tense language that common sense would dictate because

you don't know 'til the case is over how involved it's going

. to be and how it's gqing{to develop and what the services

required pf counsel are going to beT

We-éan}t'havé'it bdth.wa?s,'YourtHonor..:It“S'my'
position_that I believed. Youxr HQnof was saying a fee‘—- a cap
of $10,000'un1e§s -- without furfherAappfovai of the Court »
and that- the jﬁdge'in the position to give that further
approval would be the judge the>ﬁost famiiiar with the cése,
the preéiding judgep That's what I believed. That's what I
put in the préposedvorder.

But if it's Your Honor's position that that prior -- I
mean, without the. further approval oﬁ the Court necessary for
me to get paid for'all the time I pﬁt in this case is
approval from you, then likewise under their own policies and
procedures I'm entitled to a hearing on whether or mot my fee

reQuest is reasonable and appropriate on the facts of this

o7
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cése. And I can't help the fact ﬁhat you weren't the judge.
that was involved in gétting ready this cas; for trial and
that you're noﬁ the ohe that's the most familiar with itp I
prefé;.fof.Judae Maﬁning to do it becauée.he knows more'abqut
the case, but.if it's your position that you're the ﬁudge
that should do it, then---

The Court: Well, my position is what I have stated in

my order, and I'm not issuing any other orders today. I'm

not reopening anything; I'm not doing anything. I've

clarified my order. .The next step in this proceeding is for
Judée.Manning}'

- Ms. Shurling: Sq your o;dervwill now state_a cap.of
$ioT000—;;" - N |
The Court: My'order———
Ms. Shuiling: - --without further.approval of the Court.
The Court: It will say What.I just said it will say
and—~; |

Ms. Shurling: Yes,vsif.
Thé Court: ---that's it, and I'm not entertaining

anything further to that.

Ms. Shurling: Just so the record notes my request for a

hearing'on the fees in excess of that cap is denied. Thank

you.
The Court: 'The record clearly reflects that.

Ms. Shurling: Your Honor, when I sent the'order to you,
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I sent it electfically. I don't know whether you still have
it.. If you do, that would make it easy for her to just
aelete paraéraph four. TIf not and you would like me to
fégéhd:it,‘;leasé just let me know. |

The Court: I think werhave it. 1It's a rather brief
order. Okay.

Ms. Shurling: Thank you,:four Honor.

The Court: All right. Thank you all.

(Whereupon, the pfoceedings were concluded.)

DEC 11 2013
SC Gourt-ﬁ)f Appeals
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I, the undersigned baphne D. Helms, official court
reporter for the Fifth Judicial Circuit of the State of South
Cardlina, do hereby certify that:the foregoing is a true,

~;écurate7 andiéomplete transcript-of recérd of all the
proceedings had and evidence introduced in thé trial of the
captioned case, relative to appeal, in the qircuit court for
Richland County, South Carolina, on the 28th of December,
2011.

I do further certlfy that I am neither of kin,

counsel, nor 1nterest to any party hereto
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QE&MJW g 74/ ‘ @
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State of South Carolina
T!Ibe thutt Court nf tbe TEIJu:b Judicial Cirruit

. Post Office Box 516 -
Cllfton Newman - Kingstree, SC 29556-0516
Judge 7 - Phone: (843) 355-9321

Ext: 7302

Fax: (843) 355-1576
cnewmanj@sccourts.org

February 12, 2013

Via email tdslaw@shurlinglaw.com
Tara Dawn Shurling, Esquire

Law Office of Tara Dawn Shurling, PA
3614 Landmark Drive, Suite A
Columbia, South Carolina 29204

RE: State of South Carolina v. Bejay Harley (2003-GS-40-06670)

Dear Ms. Shurlihg,

Judge Newman indicates that he is aware of your concerns and those of the South
Carolina Commission on Indigent Defense (SCCID), but does not believe that he has anythmg
further to offer. His policy is to have a record made of ail rnatters before him. .

You will note that the law of this state is that the court speaks only through its records.
State v. Gaskins, 263 S.C.343, 346, 210 S.E.2d 590, 591 (1974). “Judicial records are not only
necessary but indispensable, to the vitality of a court.” See Long v. McMillan, 226 S.C. 598,
610, 86 S.E.2d 477, 482 (1955) (citation omitted). ' ‘

The parties, therefore, will have to consult the transcript rcgardmg any concems
involving his ruling.

. Sincerely,

Sutania A. Radlein
Law Clerk
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